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In this issue:

· Fire Update

· I-710 Corridor Project to Convene Local Advisory Committees
· Media Interview on Measure R



	Fire Update

The following Metro lines are detoured and short lined as a result of the West San Fernando Valley fires: 168 (Chatsworth-San Fernando), 233 (Lake View Terrace–Van Nuys), 242/243 (Tampa-Winnetka-Mason Av.), (290 (Sylmar-Sunland), and 761 (Van Nuys-Westwood).

We have standby Operators and buses ready if needed for emergency evacuations. Our Road supervisors and the Special Services group in Bus Operations Control are deployed to the impacted areas.
Due to the heavy smoke and ash, the Metrolink Ventura County Line has been shut down in the Chatsworth area until further notice.

Alternative transportation is being offered to west/northbound passengers bound for Simi Valley, Moorpark, Camarillo, Oxnard and Montalvo stations from the Van Nuys station.  Passengers should expect significant delays.  Antelope Valley Transportation Authority (AVTA) and now Santa Clarita Transit commuter bus ticket and passholders will be allowed to ride on the Metrolink Antelope Valley Line trains this evening if their bus service is interrupted by fire along those freeway routes.

I-710 Corridor Project to Convene Local Advisory Committees

During the months of October and November, we will hold meetings with thirteen Local Advisory Committees (LACs) in the I-710 corridor that include six partner agencies; Caltrans, Gateway Cities COG, I-5 JPA, Port of Long Beach, Port of Los Angeles, and SCAG.  At these meetings, staff will seek input on freeway geometric design and related issues. 
In 2005, communities throughout the corridor worked with key staff of the partner agencies to develop a Locally Preferred Strategy (LPS) for the I-710 freeway. The LPS is now one of six alternatives proceeding through the environmental review process.  Each LAC will have the opportunity to view and comment on draft design plans based on the LPS.  Other agenda items will include community aesthetics and enhancements and an introduction to the goods movement system in southern California.  Details about the other five alternatives proceeding through the environmental process will be presented at future meetings.

Each community along the I-710 corridor was invited to establish a LAC at the commencement of the EIR/EIS.  To date, 13 communities have formed LACs, including East Los Angeles, Commerce, Vernon, Maywood, Huntington Park, Cudahy, Bell, Bell Gardens, South Gate, Lynwood, Paramount, Carson, and Long Beach. 

Media Interview on Measure R

On Friday afternoon, I spoke with the Pasadena Star News to field questions about Metro’s planning process for transportation projects throughout Los Angeles County and the possible Foothill extension of the Metro Gold Line.  I reported that the agency has spent years planning for mobility investments that will make the greatest difference in congestion relief and air quality from a countywide perspective.  The story, which focuses on potential Measure R funded projects, will run in other Los Angeles Newspaper Group publications this week.
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